
 

 

 
May 11, 2020 

Via electronic mail 
The Honorable Tom Wolf 
Governor of Pennsylvania 
Room 225 Main Capitol Building 
Harrisburg, PA  17120 
 
Dear Governor Wolf:  
 
This letter serves to inform you of our request to move from the Red Phase to the Yellow Phase of 
your COVID- 19 Phased Reopening Plan, effective May 15, 2020.  
 
Cumberland County has met the intention of your original Stay-at-Home Order, which was to flatten 
the curve of the COVID-19 outbreak; allow hospitals time to prepare for COVID-19 patients being 
admitted to the ICU; obtain any necessary additional ventilators; and to make sure our front line 
personnel have the necessary PPE required during a crisis. Our valued community has stepped up to 
those tasks valiantly, and we have prepared for the duration of this pandemic.  The residents of our 
county have heeded your instructions to practice social distancing and other mitigation efforts.  These 
factors have provided our local healthcare facilities with the confidence to address any upcoming 
concerns as Cumberland County moves to the Yellow Phase.  
 
As local elected officials, we care deeply and hold paramount the physical, mental, and economic 
health of our community. We have heard the pleas of our residents who desire the ability to safely re-
open their businesses and safely return to work in order to ease these burdens created by the extended 
quarantine.  Cumberland County plans to move forward. In doing so, it will require businesses who 
have the capability to safely re-open to adhere to CDC guidelines until further guidance is received for 
the county to move to the Green Phase. 
 
We, like you, share a common goal of protecting the lives of our residents while ensuring our health 
system does not become overwhelmed. We believe based on the science, data, and the help of our 
trusted medical professionals and health care systems, we have met that goal.  Clearly, our county has 
the capacity to re-open, and our hospital systems are prepared. Now, we must move into the next phase 
of response during this crisis which is to safely re-open up our economy.  Cumberland County residents 
are ready to move forward safely, intelligently, and responsibly into the Yellow Phase. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Senator Mike Regan     Senator Judy Ward 
31st Senatorial District     30th Senatorial District 
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Senator Doug Mastriano    Representative Barb Gleim 
33rd Senatorial District     199th Legislative District 

        
Representative Sheryl Delozier    Representative Torren Ecker 
88th Legislative District    193rd Legislative District 

    
Representative Dawn Keefer    Representative Mark Keller 
92nd Legislative District    86th Legislative District 

Representative Greg Rothman    Sheriff Ron Anderson                                   
87th Legislative District    Cumberland County  
 

 
U.S. Representative Scott Perry     
10th Congressional District      
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Will Danowski, Secretary of Legislative Affairs 


